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This addendum applies until further notice and sets out the changes to our normal behaviour policy. Pupils, parents 
and staff should continue to follow our normal policy with respect to anything not covered in this addendum. We 
may need to amend or add to this addendum as circumstances and /or official guidance changes. We will 
communicate any changes to staff, parents and pupils. 

Expectations for pupils in school. 

New/changed rules. 

When children are in school, we expect them the follow the rules set out below to keep themselves and others safe. 
Staff should be familiar with these rules and make sure they follow them consistently. Parents will also be informed 
of the new rules. 

• Since 5th January 2021 school is open for key worker children on the days parents are working and 
vulnerable children. 

• Times of the school day have slightly altered due to having a shorter lunchtime. We start at 9am and finish at 
3pm. (Or between these hours to suit shift pattern, e.g. if parent works 10-2 the children are in for that time 
and collected when parent finishes.) 

• Children enter via an agreed entrance and are in bubbles with a fixed seat and own equipment. They remain 
with their bubble for the whole session and are taken out for play by the adults within the bubble. 

• Hands are washed frequently, including on arrival and after play, before eating and after going to the toilet. 
• Tissues are available for any child who sneezes and a separate bin is provided for the used tissues. 
• Spitting and coughing towards others is not allowed and parents will be informed if this happens. 
• Children not in school are expected to work at home with a mixture of remote learning and paper packs.  
• Teachers are teaching remote lessons and holding assemblies via zoom, a timetable has been sent to every 

child via Dojo and attendance to the lessons is being monitored. Work completed on line is also being 
monitored. 

• Phone calls are being made weekly to parents whose children are not seen or had work completed. If a 
parent cannot be contacted a home visit will be made. 

• We do not expect children to be their school uniform in school or on line but we do expect them to be 
dressed in appropriate clothes. 

Expectations for pupils at home. 

Remote learning rules. 

• It is not expected that children are in front of a screen at all times but they should access the remote lessons 
and complete work set on Dojo. 

• If there are issues with  equipment or the work school can be contacted and the teacher can be messaged 
using the Dojo app. 

• Work should be completed within the week set.  
• During lessons and assemblies good behaviour is expected, proper online conduct and appropriate language 

used in messages etc. If there are any issues parents will be contacted. 
• During live lessons, the camera should be on and the microphone muted unless asked to give a response. 

Children should follow the instructions to complete any task set. 



 


